Town of Jamestown

Jamestown Town Council

Work Session

April 8, 2004
A work session of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 7:12 PM by Council President Kenneth G. Littman.  The following members were present:

David J. Long, Vice President

Julio J. DiGiando

Guy J. Settipane

Absent:  Claire M. Ferguson 

also present:

Maryanne Crawford, CPA, Town Administrator

Carolyn Mannis, Assistant Town Solicitor

Arlene D. Petit, Town Clerk

Thomas P. Tighe, Chief of Police

Consultant in attendance:  Bennett M. Brooks, P.E.




       Brooks Acoustics Corporation

Mr. Brooks stated that he visited Jamestown last year to assess noise levels in order to determine what type of noise ordinance would meet the needs of the Jamestown community.  Mr. Brooks reviewed ordinances from neighboring cities and towns as well as the existing noise profile of Jamestown.  Additionally, Mr. Brooks considered the effect that tourism had on the downtown and residential areas.

Mr. Brooks demonstrated the monitoring equipment used by the police officers and outlined the process used for analyzing the noise levels in Jamestown, further noting that in March of 2003, there were forty-four locations that were surveyed at various times of the day and evening.  

Councilor Settipane stated that he was concerned because there were no results from summer months.

Following a review of Section 3 Definitions, Council President Littman requested that the definition for public water be added.

Mr. Brooks noted that as the Council considers the proposed ordinance, adjustments could be made to fit the ordinance to the community.

In review of the proposed Noise Control Ordinance, the Council discussed Table 1, Sound Level Limits by Receiving Land Use.

Jamestown


Open Space,


Conservation, Park and


Recreation, and 


Residential


55 dBA daytime

45 dBA evening


Commercial


60 dBA daytime

50 dBA evening


Downtown Mixed Use
60 dBA daytime

55 dBA evening


Public Water


60 dBA daytime

45 dBA evening



It was the general consensus of the Council that the limits set in Table 1 are too low and should be looked at again.  Comparisons were made with other surrounding communities:

Middletown


Residential


65 dBA daytime

55 dBA evening


Commercial


75 dBA all times


Public Water


65 dBA all times


Noise Sensitive Areas

65 dBA daytime

55 dBA evening

Mr. Brooks advised that in order for a noise ordinance to be enforceable, noise levels must be clearly defined.

The Council discussed outdoor noise levels such as air conditioners, outdoor equipment and pool filters and the need to address issues relating to prolonged noise levels.  

It was the consensus of the Council to continue the work session to a date in May and request that the Town Solicitor review the language in the proposed ordinance.    The areas that the Council would like to see addressed are as follows:

· Adjust the decibel levels

· Add duration of time

· Additional baseline information for summer months 

There being no further discussion, the work session ended at 9:15 PM. 

Attest:

Arlene D. Petit

Town Clerk
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